
BYRA 2022 SPRING SERIES 

NOTICES TO COMPETITORS 

Notice 5 5/6/2022 NEW COURSE LAYOUT FOR MAY 7 – RACES 5 & 6 

Races 5 & 6 will be held Saturday May 7, conditions permitting.  The race committee intends to test a 

recommendation from the membership, moving the start/finish line for these races to the leeward 

mark, rather than placing it in the middle of the leg from the leeward mark to the windward mark. 

The leeward mark will function as both a rounding mark for courses and the pin end of the start/finish 

line.  The mark will be an orange tetrahedron. 

Finishes will be downwind finishes, crossing the line from the course side of the line.  At the finish, boats 

are NOT to round leeward mark and finish upwind. 

Courses will be displayed on the signal boat course board.  For example a windward leeward, twice 

around course will be displayed as A C A F. 

A course displayed as A C A F means that competitors will start, sail to and round the weather mark 

(Mark A) leaving it to port, sail to and round the leeward mark (Mark C) leaving it to port, sail to and 

round the weather mark leaving it to port and then sail between the leeward mark and the committee 

signal boat from the direction of the windward mark to finish. 

Another course could include a reaching mark and only be a once around course. The course board 

would show A B F. 

This course would mean that competitors will start, sail to and round the windward mark leaving it to 

port, sail to and round the reaching mark (Mark B) leaving it to port and then sail between the leeward 

mark and the committee signal boat from the direction of the reaching mark to finish. 

This course setup will be described at the skippers’ meeting at 12:00 PM on May 7th, and the race 

committee will answer questions if there are any. 

 

Notice 4 5/6/2022 REGATTA SIGNUPS 

Please refer to the Regatta tab on the Official Notice Board for regatta entry information, t-shirt and 

dinner orders.  At 6:00 PM Saturday, there will be a pulled pork and chicken BBQ dinner for all 

competitors and guests. We would appreciate receiving entries and orders by May 7th. 

 

Notice 3 4/27/2022 REVISED PROCEDURES FOR SIGN-IN, CHECK-IN AND WITHDRAWING 

FROM A RACE 

1) For all future BYRA events, a sign-in sheet will be available at the skippers’ meeting. Please check the 

details we have listed for your boat and initial the sign-in sheet in the appropriate column. 

2) On the water, when the Come Within Hail flag is raised, please check-in with the Race Committee 

signal boat, stating your sail number and whether you will sail with or without a spinnaker. 



3) Between races, please ONLY check-in with the signal boat if you are changing between using a 

spinnaker or not using a spinnaker. 

4) If you withdraw from a race either during the race or before a start please notify the race committee 

as soon as possible. 

 

Notice 2 4/27/2022 NEW SAILING INSTRUCTIONS FOR FALL 2022 

A brief meeting of all available members of BYRA will be held at 12:00 PM May 14, 2022 at the BYRA 

clubhouse at PPYC to discuss and potentially adopt the proposed 2022 Sailing Instructions for use 

starting with the BYRA 2022 Fall Series. 

A copy of the proposed 2022 SI is available on the BYRA Official Notice Board in the Fall Series tab under 

the Sailing Instructions link. A link to the SI is also available on the main Racing Information page. 

 

 


